
-----Original Message----- 
From: Bri Dressen <bridressen@gmail.com> 
Date: September 27, 2021 at 2:22:54 PM MDT 
To: "Marks, Peter" <Peter.Marks@fda.hhs.gov> 
Cc: "Woodcock, Janet" <Janet.Woodcock@fda.hhs.gov>, "Richards, Paul" 
<Paul.Richards@fda.hhs.gov>, "McNeill, Lorrie" <Lorrie.McNeill@fda.hhs.gov>, 
"Frantz-Bohn, Susan" <Susan.Frantzbohn@fda.hhs.gov> 
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Follow-Up 
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Dr Woodcock and colleagues.  
 
I have not yet received word from Dr Marks or others in regards to to my inquiry on the 
16th.  
 
I would appreciate a follow-up please.  Each day that passes enduring like this is 
inhumane. I do believe I have made it clear that the suffering is immense. It also is 
especially cruel to leave those suffering these reactions out to fend for themselves.  
I have said it many times before, we cannot get care…period.  
 
 
The FDA’s own Pfizer EUA document states that 4.4% of Pfizer recipients suffered AEs 
categorized as “Nervous System Disorder”  there is no further discussion as to what this 
means or why nearly 5 of every 100 doses produces such a reaction. Similar numbers 
are reported for Moderna and JnJ as well. 
 
John’s Hopkins defines Nervous system disorder as: 
  

•  Persistent or sudden onset of a headache 
•  A headache that changes or is different 
•  Loss of feeling or tingling 
•  Weakness or loss of muscle strength 
•  Loss of sight or double vision 
•  Memory loss 
•  Impaired mental ability 
•  Lack of coordination 
•  Muscle rigidity 
•  Tremors and seizures 
•  Back pain which radiates to the feet, toes, or other parts of the body 
•  Muscle wasting and slurred speech 
•  New language impairment (expression or comprehension) 

These symptoms seem very similar to mine and those of the many thousands of 
Americans who have managed to find us.   
It would seem obvious to the most casual observer that the events from the clinical trials 
would repeat in the public roll-out, including nervous system disorders.  
 
 
 
-Brianne 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
On Sep 27, 2021, at 5:00 PM, McNeill, Lorrie <Lorrie.McNeill@fda.hhs.gov> wrote: 
 
 



Good evening, Brianne – 
  
Dr. Marks asked me to work to schedule a meeting with you.  I will work with his 
scheduler tomorrow to find some potential times for the discussion, and will follow up 
with you.  
  
Best regards – 
  
Lorrie 
 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Brianne Dressen <bridressen@gmail.com> 
Date: September 27, 2021 at 8:13:59 PM MDT 
To: "McNeill, Lorrie" <Lorrie.McNeill@fda.hhs.gov> 
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Follow-Up 
 
 
Thank you Lorrie.  
I am open tomorrow 12:30EST- 3:45EST  
Wednesday is super busy. 
Thursday and Friday are pretty open however. 
 
-Brianne 
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